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Mukusi trees are growing 
more slowly 

Climate change is slowing the growth of 
the mukusi tree in Zambia, PhD candidate 
Justine Ngoma discovered. She studied the 
relationship between the size of the annual 
rings of felled trees and the temperature 
and rainfall.
Zambia is becoming hotter and drier. In 
future, the slowdown in growth could pose 
a threat to the Zambian timber industry. 
The wood of the mukusi tree, also known 

as Zambezi teak, is used to make railway 
sleepers and furniture. The tree species 
grows in a small area in southern Zambia 
and the bordering regions of its neighbours 
Angola, Namibia, Botswana and Zimbabwe. 
The research was carried out in collabora-
tion with Zambia’s Copperbelt University, 
among others. The results were published 
in the scientific journal Dendrochronologia.
Info: bart.kruijt@wur.nl

ENVIRONMENTAL TECHNOLOGY

New approach to 
medicine residues in 
wastewater
Researchers in the Environmental 
Technology chair group have selected 
three promising methods for removing 
medicine residues from wastewater. 
A closed purification system with manga-
nese and bacteria turns out to be suitable 
for breaking down diclofenac residues. 
A marsh system with plants and sediment 
could be an effective option for remov-
ing other medicines from wastewater. 
A third method consists of a three-phase 
purification process with a biologi-
cal reactor, ozone and bacteria. Water 
boards, engineering consultancies and 
drinking water companies are involved 
in the projects. New affordable and ef-
fective medicine purification systems are 
expected to be on the market within five 
to ten years.
Medicine residues in the surface water 
cause a lot of problems, for example with 
fish changing sex due to oestrogen from 
contraceptive pills, or vultures getting kid-
ney failure and dying after consuming the 
painkiller diclofenac, as happened in India.
Info: alette.langenhoff@wur.nl

Still not  
enough eels
The Dutch eel population has increased 
slightly but is still too low. An evaluation 
by Wageningen Marine Research shows 
that mortality caused by humans has been 
reduced substantially since the introduc-
tion of the Dutch eel management plan in 
2009. Even so, there are too many deaths 
and not enough eels are returning to the 
sea. Eels have been seriously endangered 
in Europe for years.
Info: tessa.vanderhammen@wur.nl

Photos of wild 
animals online
The Hoge Veluwe National Park 
and WUR have jointly developed 
‘Snapshot Hoge Veluwe’, which 
shows photos of wild animals taken 
by camera traps. Everyone can 
help identify the animals. These 
images are now available globally 
via www.zooniverse.org, an online 
platform for citizen science. You 
can also visit the Dutch website:  
www.hogeveluwe.nl/snapshot. 
Info: patrick.jansen@wur.nl
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